

SCARS

South Canadian Amateur Radio Society

www.w5nor.org April 10th, 2010

The February meeting was called to order by President Bill Lockett (KD5DOB) with 30 members and guests.

The meeting minutes were read by Chris Pape (KE5JZN) which was approved with no corrections. The treasurer's report was read with a March's balance of \$3020.15 with a deposit of \$327.00, a phone bill of \$31.00 and reimburse Phil (KD5UGO) \$35.00 for the pavilion rental, for April's balance being \$3281.15

CORA:

Flyers for Ham Holiday should be sent out later this month. There should be just as many tables for sale as there were last year.

REPEATER REPORT:

Tech Committee is going to talk to the company that has the deal on feedline this month.

VE TEAM:

7 tested 6 new tech 1 upgrades

NET REPORTS:

All nets are up and running and active.

Old Buisness:

<u>501.C3</u>

Jack springer's (K5JVS) daughter has agreed to help with the legal part of the 501.C3 stuff pro bono. The club would be eligible to receive grants and donations. A motion was made to commit to getting the 501.C3 designation, seconded and discussed. It passed a vote unanimously.

The 501.C3 Committee is David (KD5ZLG), Doug (WX5DF), John (KD5JSD), Bill (KD5DOB), Peter (N5UWY), and Chris (KE5JZN).

89er Day Picnic

Will be held on April 24th, 2010 at the large pavilion at Reeves park. John (KD5JSD) is bringing his radio setup. Starts at 10am and ends about 4pm. Bring side dishes and desserts.

New Buisness:

Field Day is June 26th and 27th, it is going to be organized by a committee this year.

Committee is Allen (KB5DOH), Clif (N5CSJ), John (KD5JSD), Steve (WB5CTS), Phil (KD5UGO), Chris (KE5JZN)

After 10 years, Jeff (KT5OK) is stepping down as treasure. Bill Roberson (N5AQ) has agreed to take the position over. With that, the meeting was closed at 10:48 AM.

73 de KE5JZN -Chris Pape